
Transfiguration Parish Transfiguration Parish 

17 South Main Street 

Schaghticoke, NY 12154 
 

Office Hours: Monday and Thursday,  9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-753-4554   Fax: 518-753-0456 

50 Hillview Drive 

Speigletown, Troy, NY 12182 
Administrative Offices 

Office Hours: Monday thru Friday -  9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-235-0337   Fax: 518-235-8726 
 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
                                 Schaghticoke     Speigletown 
Saturday:                                                 4:00 p.m.                                   
Sunday:       8:30 a.m.            10:15 a.m. 
                                    Tuesday              Thursday                                
Communion Service:  9:00 a.m.             9:00 a.m. 

SACRAMENTAL CELEBRATIONS 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Sacrament of Baptism: Please call the church office to 

make arrangements.  

Sacrament of Marriage: Couples should call the church 

office at least 6 months in advance of the wedding date.  A 

marriage preparation program is required for all couples.  Please 

call the church office to make arrangements.  

EMAIL CONTACTS 
  
General Office Inquiries: 

          general_office@transfigurationparish.net 

Office Support: 

Mary Clemente

 M.Clemente@transfigurationparish.net 

Bonnie Coraldi     

 B.Coraldi@transfigurationparish.net 
 

Bulletin: 

 M.Hurley@transfigurationparish.net 

Baptismal Preparation:                      

                 Call the church offices for more information. 

Director of Religious Education:    

 E.Thayer@transfigurationparish.net                  

Parish Nursing and Pastoral Care:  

 P.Hebert@transfigurationparish.net 

Special Activities and Fundraising:               

 E.DeBonis@transfigurationparish.net 

Knights of Columbus, Grand Knight 

 Brian Purtell, bryanp78@hotmail.com 

Deacon Chris Keough - Parish Life Director 

Deacon_Chris@transfigurationparish.net 
 

Fr. Dominic Ingemie - Sacramental Minister 

dingemie1@nycap.rr.com 
 

Deacon Charles Valenti - Parish Deacon  

          Deacon_Charlie@transfigurationparish.net. 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We  are a Catholic community united by love, illumi-

nated by the Transfiguration of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

We gather as a People of God seeking unity through 

the Holy Spirit to Worship through the Sacred Liturgy, 

Prayer and Sacraments, and to proclaim the Christian 

message which promotes Justice, Reconciliation and 

Service through Evangelization, Faith Formation and 

Discipleship. 



Mass Schedule & Intentions 
Saturday   December 31 
4:00  p.m.  Sch    Mark McKinney  Mom and Dad 

     Merton and Marie Thayer The Family 

     Deceased members of the Nelson and Pam 

        Clemente and Schmidt   Schmidt & Family 

        Families      
     Laurie Wideman  Nelson and Pam 

     Schmidt & Family 

Sunday  January 1 

8:30 a.m.  Sch    O’Neill Kelly  Don and Cheri 

        Foster 

     Ed Whinnery  The Family 
  

10:15 a.m. Spe    Charlotte Lennek  Lynn Delaney and 

        Colleen Zooney 
 

Tues.        January 3  

9:00 a.m.   Sch    Communion Service 

Thurs.      January 5 

9:00 a.m.   Spe    Communion Service 
 

Saturday   January 7 

4:00  p.m.  Spe    Marty Williams  Nick and Barbara 

        Nicholas 

Sunday  January 8 
8:30 a.m.  Sch    Catherine Guay  John and Dot 

        Jackuback 

     Don Dessingue  Mary Ryan and 
         Family 

     Stephen and Anna Javorcak The Family 

10:15 a.m. Spe    Charlotte Lennek  Ruth Bouchey 
     Beverly Mead  Walt and Paula 

        Moran 

     Rose Finan  Jack and Kathleen

            Sanvidge 
     Matthew Burke  Don and Lisa Fane 

Mary, The Holy Mother of God       January 1, 2017 

From the Desk of Deacon Chris…. 

BE THE LOVE OF JESUS 
     Each year January 1st is celebrated as the Feast Day 

of Mary, Mother of God.  January 1st is also the start of 

a new year for all of us, and the day we traditionally 

make New Year’s resolutions to achieve some sort of 

positive changes in our lives.  We resolve to quit smok-

ing, or exercise more regularly, or to go on a diet and 

lose weight.  Sometimes, we succeed in fulfilling our 

resolutions, and sometimes our resolutions are forgot-

ten after a week or so.   

     Perhaps the title of this article could serve as an ex-

cellent resolution for all of us.  If we all resolve to, “Be 

the love of Jesus” to everyone we meet, just imagine 

how much better all our lives would be.  We talk about 

evangelization, and I think people often try to make 

evangelization seem more difficult than it is.  If we are 

the love of Jesus to everyone we meet, then we are 

evangelizing!  We are bringing Jesus to others!  We 

can all do that!  We don’t need any special training to 

share Christ’s love because the love of Jesus is already 

within us. 

     Allow me to share a story which I think gives us a 

wonderful example of what I am talking about.  Each 

year I attend the First Reconciliation Service for our 

children who are preparing for their First Holy Com-

munion.  I wrote about how wonderful the service was 

last year, and this year the service was equally beauti-

ful.  I could truly feel the love of Jesus in the church, 

particularly in the love between parents and their child.  

Let me share one example. 

     Father Ingemie asked the parents to bring their child 

up to either himself or Father Brucker, introduce their 

son or daughter, and then leave them with the priest to 

celebrate their first reconciliation.  I could tell the chil-

dren were somewhat anxious at first, but pretty much 

all of them had smiles on their faces after their confes-

sion.  At one point, I noticed one of the girls escorting 

her mother up to Father Brucker so her mother could 

receive the sacrament.  She wanted to bring her mother 

to Jesus, just like her mother had brought her to Jesus.  

After her mother’s confession, the little girl brought her 

siblings up to Father Brucker to introduce them, and 

receive a blessing.  I thought to myself that little girl 

was an evangelist in the truest sense of the word, and 

she did so out of love.  I doubt she knew she was being 

an evangelist, but she showed me what it means to, “Be 

the love of Jesus.” 

     I hope you all succeed with your New Year’s reso-

lutions.  Quitting smoking, exercising more, and diet-

ing to lose some weight will all benefit your earthly 

life.  I ask you to please consider how making a resolu-

tion to, “Be the love of Jesus” might also improve your 

earthly life.  In fact, it might just lead you to eternal 

life.  Just think about that.  Happy New Year!  God 

bless. 

   Deacon Chris 

THANK YOU! 
One of our parishioners generously donated two new wireless mi-

crophones for the deacons to use at Masses in Schaghticoke.  The 

microphones were first used at Masses last weekend, and they work 
wonderfully.  The deacons can now be heard without needing to 

raise their voices, or having to stand behind a microphone.  On be-

half of our entire parish, I want to graciously thank the parishioner 

who gave the new microphones to Transfiguration Parish.  We are 
most appreciative and grateful. 

                  Deacon Chris 

THANK YOU!    THANK YOU!     THANK YOU! 
A special thank you to all of our parishioners who took the 

time to help  decorate our North and South site churches for 

Christmas.  The Churches look beautiful.  Best wishes for a 

wonderful New Year.                                     Martha Cioffi 



Mary, The Mother of God  January 1, 2017 

Thank you for your service next weekend  January 7 and 8.  

Schaghticoke Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 
    8:30 a.m.  To be announced
       

LECTORS 
    8:30 a.m.   Erin Carknard 
   Alicia McKinney 

  

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
    8:30 a.m.  To be announced 
                      
MONEY COUNTERS:  (1/8)  WHITE  TEAM -        
                                    K. Madigan, P. Hayes, D. Carlo, J. Rowe                     

 

Speigletown Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 
4:00 p.m.  No Servers 10:15 a.m.  To be announced 
                  
   

 LECTORS  
4:00 p.m.  Cinday Dunham 10:15 a.m.  Teresa Beamish
    

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

4:00 p.m.  Paula Garneau 10:15 a.m.   Marge Brendese 
                 Walt Lynick  Ellie DeBonis 
                 Cheryl Wallingford  Robin Jackson 

           
MONEY COUNTERS:  (1/8)   Diane Heer, Nancy Shellard 
                                                      
ALTAR LINENS: (1/8)  Leslie Dunn  

This Week’s Parish Announcements 

TRANSFIGURATION PARISH NURSE PROGRAM 
Pat Hebert, RN, MA, Faith Community Nurse  

(518) 753-4554, ext. 13              p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net 
Our mission is to model the healing ministry of Jesus Christ. 

Our Goal is to promote health & wellness within the values, beliefs, practices 
of our faith community. 

Nurses’ Note:  
More Volunteers are still needed for “Two by Two”, the Trans-

figuration Parish Faith in Action Team.  Join your fellow 

parishioners on this team that provides non-medical support 
and friendship to someone caring for a family member with 

dementia/Alzheimer.  All volunteers are offered training and 

continued support.  By belonging to this team you only give 
the time you can when you can because there are several of 

you to share the role of helping.  To receive more informa-

tion, contact Pat Hebert @ 692-2135. 

 

Health Tips:   Fish oil to the rescue! Omega-3 supplements may 

help you recover after a heart attack.  Anyone who’s bought a 

fixer-upper knows that remodeling can be stressful. But in the case 
of your heart, it can be catastrophic — or beneficial. How’s that? 

After a heart attack, the heart muscle can change shape and size, or 

“remodel,” either in a way that can lead to eventual heart failure or 
in a way that improves heart health. And a recent study suggests 

that high doses of fish oil can tip the scales in the right direction 

— toward beneficial remodeling. More than 350 people who’d had 

a heart attack participated in the study; half took four grams of fish 
oil every day for six months, while the other half took a placebo. 

Those who took the fish oil were more likely to experience benefi-

cial remodeling, have less scarring in healthy areas of the heart, 
and have fewer signs of inflammation. Talk with your cardiologist 

about incorporating fish oil into your regimen if you’ve had a re-

cent heart attack. To prevent heart disease in the first place, reel in 
the whole fish — or buy it from your favorite fishmonger. Eating 

salmon or ocean trout (the only fish in North America with pre-

dictable DHA omega-3 levels) regularly, as part of a nourishing 

diet, has been linked to lower risk of both heart attack and heart 
failure.  http://www.clevelandclinicwellness.com  

WELCOME 
No matter what your present status in the Catholic Church; no 
matter what your current family and marital situation; no matter 
what your personal history, age, race, ethnic origin, sexual orienta-
tion, physical condition; no matter what your own self-image; you 
are invited, welcomed, accepted, loved, and respected here at 
Transfiguration Parish. 

REMINDER!!! 
The site of the Saturday, 4:00 pm Mass will alternate each 

month.  In January it will be in Speigletown  for the entire 

month and in February the Mass will be in Schaghticoke, etc. 

Transfiguration Parish Offices  
at both the North and South Sites will be closed….. 

 

December 23rd and 26th  

and 

December 30th and January 2nd 
 

in observance of the Christmas and New Year Holidays. 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

AND  

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
 

from  
 

Deacon Chris, Deacon Charlie, Father  

Ingemie  and the office staff of Transfigura-

tion Parish.  Have a safe and prosperous  

Christmas season. 

DRAWING TO BENEFIT 

THE LANSINGBURGH BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB 
$100.00 PER TICKET WITH A CHANCE TO WIN 

A TOTAL OF $15,000.00 IN PRIZES 

 

DRAWING JANUARY 22ND AT 4:30 PM 
 

For more information call Cathy Conroy at 235-4143.   

mailto:p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net
https://shop.clevelandclinicwellness.com/collections/vitamins/fish-oil-omegas?utm_source=EmailMarketing&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=dailytip


Transfiguration Parish   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

         Please mark your calendars 

 

1/9 Liturgy Committee Meeting        6:30 p.m.  S Site 

 

1/13 Annual Roast Beef Dinner         4:00-7:00   S Site  

 

1/16 Pastoral Council Meeting           6:30 p.m.   S Site 

 

 BOOK NOOK NEWS 
Happy New Year!  The Book Nook is starting 

2017 with a half-price sale!  Yes, all books are half

-price during the month of January.  Our shelves 

are busting at the seams and we're passing that 

good fortune on to you.  Come in and stock up on your winter 

reading for just $.50 on a paperback!  History, biographies, ro-
mance, cookbooks, self-help, religious are also included in the 

half-price sale.  That means 12 books for $1!!  The Book Nook is 

open on Saturday morning, January 7 from 9:00 am until 

noon.  Thanks for your continued support and see you at the Book 

Nook!  Wishing all of you a Happy New Year with Blessings 

abounding. 

Offertory:           

                         December 24 and 25         
 

Due to the publication schedule for the bulletin there will not 

be an offertory report for this week.   
            

  Thank you for your on-going generosity and continued commitment to 
your  parish.  Please consider increasing your weekly donation. 

Tickets for the  2016-2017 Season  

PROCTOR’S THEATER  

IN SCHENECTADY 
 

Please join us for:    

The Sound of Music  

April 9, 2017 - $70.00 per ticket 

 

Beautiful - The Carol King Musical  

April 14, 2017 - $75.00 per ticket 
 

Contact Ellie DeBonis at the church office 235-0337 or 

E.Debonis@transfigurationparish.net for information. Please be 

prepared to make a 50% deposit on your ticket purchase at the 

time of your request for tickets. 

RCIA  

(Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) 
Have you or anyone you know ever thought about becoming Catho-

lic?  Or are you a Catholic who has not received all of the sacra-
ments?   Many people assume that RCIA is only for people who have 
never been Catholic and are looking to “convert.” The fact is that RCIA 

can be for anyone, Catholics, who have not received all of their sacra-
ments or non-Catholics who are interested in learning more about the 
Catholic faith.  This process is an individual spiritual journey for anyone 
seeking an active relationship with the Catholic Church.  The Commu-
nity of Transfiguration Parish warmly welcomes all and will be compan-
ions on the journey for all who come.  Groups will be gathering soon.  If 
you are interested in learning more about the RCIA process, contact 

Pat Hebert at (518) 235-0337, ext 5 or 753-4554, ext 13. 

Save the Date!!! 

ROAST BEEF DINNER 
Friday, January 13th -  4:00-7:00 pm 

Transfiguration Parish Hall    

South Site 
We will be serving another delicious dinner at a rea-

sonable price.   We offer a salad, roast beef, potato, a 

vegetable, roll and butter. Adults, $11.00, Seniors 

(65+) $9.00 and affordable prices for teens and chil-

dren.  We also offer beer, wine, soda and dessert for 

purchase.  Tickets will go on sale December 31st  and 

January 1st after the Masses.  You can contact the par-

ish offices to make reservations and purchase tickets.  

A limited number of tickets will be available at the 

door.   

 

As always we will be looking for parishioners to make 

desserts for us to sell to go with the meal.  We always 

need help as wait staff and kitchen help to continue to 

make our dinners a success.  Please take time to sign-

up after the Masses or contact Mary Hurley at 235-

6479.   

MANY THANKS!!! 
 

GIVING TREE 

Thank you to everyone who purchased gifts from 

our giving tree. Through your generosity we 
were able to deliver 140 gifts and 5 Christmas 

dinners to people in need of our community. ‘WHEN DID I SEE 

YOU HUNGRY, THIRSTY, IMPRISONED, OR IN NEED OF 

SHELTER? WHENEVER YOU DID FOR THE LEAST OF MY 

PEOPLE YOU DID FOR ME.’ 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE PAGEANT 

A big thank you to the children of our parish who have prepared 

a wonderful pageant for Christmas Eve, they have put in long 

hours of rehearsal since November to share their talents with you. 

Special thanks to our accompanist Emilie Simoneau, and to our 

directors Julia Carlo and Katherine Rice. 
 

COLLEGE GATHERING 

On January 3 at 7:00 PM Schaghticoke Site come visit with 

friends, and reconnect.  Pizza, beverages, and dessert served.  

SEE YOU THERE!!! 
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